
WESTMORELAND CONSERVATION COMMISSION
UNAPPROVED MINUTES

05-09-2024

Meeting called to order at 7:05PM by Chairman Perry Sawyer

Members present: Perry Sawyer, Jon Lounsbury, Anson Burt, April Ferguson

Perry led The Pledge of Allegiance

The minutes from 04-11-2024 were unanimously approved with a motion by
Perry and a second by Jon.

The guest speaker from the Monadnock Conservancy was unable to attend and
rescheduled for the June meeting. It is anticipated the representative will update
us regarding a 48 acre parcel which is scheduled to go into an easement in July
or August of this year.
Funding from the Conservation Fund for easement projects was discussed.

Jon reported on the annual roadside clean-up which took place on 04-13-2024.
There were 80+ people participating and 275 bags of litter collected.
Jon asked who is in charge of removing trash on the north end of Route 12 as it
has a lot of debris. He does not feel comfortable having children in that area due
to traffic but it needs attention.
Jon and his group of volunteers were thanked for a job well done again this year.

There have been no further FDA PFAS updates to discuss

New Business:
Jon asked where the dirty water holding tanks were located at the new fire
station.



Anson asked if another wetlands area was created to offset the wetlands used in
construction of the building.
Perry will request a Final Plan building report for our records.

April asked whether the Commission would be updated/involved in the town
culvert study being funded by a grant from SWRP and FEMA as it involves
waterways which is one of our responsibilities.

Motion by Anson seconded by Jon to adjourn at 7:55PM - all in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

April Ferguson, Secretary


